EAA CHAPTER 1270 MINUTES, APRIL 2010
Meeting called to order 9:00 AM.

Members present: Frank Sager, Ed Longenecker, George Kinnunen, Duane Estenburg, Fritz Wilson, Alex Hirzel, Joe Masini, Bruce Woodry, Chris Woodry, Tom Curski, Craig Kimmer, Doug McKenzie. Doug introduced guest Dr. Petio Kotov, the Portage Hospital pathologist with an interest in aviation.

President’s Report:  Doug presented applications for work crew at the Oshkosh Fly-In, there were no volunteers.  Contact Doug if interested.  Doug received a poster from EAA with a picture of Paul Poberzny citing EAA’s work for freedom in aviation.  We found no good place to display.

Vice president's report; in an unusual display, Joe had nothing to report.

Secretary Report: Bruce reports we have $1550.12.  He and Chris have been researching options to hang the Michigan Aviation map in the airport hallway.  They can’t find Plexiglas in the required 50x50” size.  It was proposed that the MTU Library Government Document Section might be able to laminate, Bruce and Chris will look into it.
Old Business:

Civil Air Patrol:  Joe described a recent search-and-rescue around the Keweenaw, the individual is still missing.  He said boaters would scramble to get out of the water, trucks would leave the beach areas, assuming he was with the DNR.  We presented advantages for joining the CAP to Dr. Kotov.
Homebuilder:  Ed Schneiderhan wasn’t present.  Bruce, Chris, and Tom said the wings and tail are in Pelkie being painted, the plane should be flying this summer!  

Airport Improvement:  Chris is done with the chocks, they’ve been stenciled with EAA 1270.  Doug had an email from Dennis Hext that he couldn’t make this meeting, but he proposed that Chris come to the Airport Board Meeting on April 29 to present them, Chris will attend.  We’ll need a photo and brief press release to send to the Gazette.

Airport Board Meeting:  No information.
New Business:

Young Eagles:  Ed had requests from 2 youth…it turned out only one was appropriate age.  Doug took the young lady, her parents and her little sister, for a tour of the Keweenaw.

Summer Youth:  Joe requested help from EAA for this summer’s program…the only instructors last year were from CAP.  The biggest need is for pilots/planes to fly Young Eagles.  Doug should be available for a Friday afternoon, Bruce might be available other days.  Please consider helping out with this worthwhile endeavor…teaching helps sharpen our own skills. The program will be July 19-23 (the week before the Oshkosh fly-in).

Fly-in:  Bruce says the Bridgefest committee isn’t interested, he hasn’t had time to contact KEDA.  It was proposed that the Alumni Associations for both MTU and Finlandia might be good resources.  Bruce will make contacts:  pilot alumni might express interest in a fly-in associated with Bridgefest, with fall colors, with the annual alumni reunion.
Fly-out:  Doug reminds members that he plans to fly to Oshkosh July 29 (Thursday), for 1-3 days depending on interest and weather, he encourages other members to join him, whether driving or flying. 

Airplane acquisition:  Joe is still interested in the $115,000 Champ on amphibs.  Chris will send Doug information on a nearly completed kitfox.  Bruce and Chris’ Tripacer is down for a carb rebuild.  
Recruitment:  We encourage Dr. Kotov to continue attending meetings, and to consider joining our chapter.

Meeting adjourned at 10:10.  Next meeting May 8, 2010 in the CMX airport manager’s office.
